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EAA Chapter 732 November 2020 Gathering

Hello folks,
EAA Chapter 732 will be once again holding an in-person/virtual gathering this Sunday, November 15 
2020 at 2PM at the Drake terminal building. If you wish to join on-line, the link is below. If you wish to 
attend in-person, please wear a mask, hand sanitizer will be provided, and remain socially distant in 
seating.

Please give consideration to volunteering to run for one of the chapter officer positions for 2021.

All members and visitors are encouraged to participate either in-person or online. The last gathering had 
a roughly equal mix, and there was still plenty of additional space in the room at Drake to be safely 
distant.

Topic: EAA 732 November 2020 Gathering
Time: Nov 15, 2020 01:30 PM Central Time (US and Canada)

Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85677174648?pwd=RUlOL3YrbEFLNGdTcEhhWmdmK3VlUT09

Meeting ID: 856 7717 4648
Passcode: 062646



EAA Chapter 732 Meeting 10/18/2020 by Fred Fallis
 

• Meeting location – Drake Field Terminal Building
 
• Members and visitors – 8 members and 0 visitors present in room with 7 members on Zoom call              .

• Lunch – None allowed because of COVID restrictions       

• Treasure report by Randy Doughty – There is $2,069 in the bank.        

• Young Eagles by Rick McKinney – the next scheduled Young Eagle flights will be June 2021. Rick has been working with 
EAA’s Sport Aviation magazine who is doing an article on Elizabeth Resh and Abby Hutton, Young Eagles and Chapter 732 
members who are adults now with aviation careers and are giving back by flying Young Eagles.        

• Project updates – Justin Tisdale gave a project update on his Zenith Super Duty 750 ; he is making good progress.  
Randy Doughty, Gerald Resh, and Fred Fallis gave updates on their projects. Steve Bray has flown off his phase 1 forty 
hours and his plane is at Mena being painted.
 
• Chapter video – None
 
• Safety – Discussed Covid impacts on general aviation.
 
• Jason McMullen – Har Ber Aviation Club has 31 members presently and are needing funds to help pay for field trips. The 
RV-12 project has been moved to a hangar and they are working on installing avionics.
 
• Next meeting will be held Sunday Nov. 15 at the Drake Field Terminal Building.



Project Update by Steve Bray

I took N750SB to Mena, AR for painting at 
Crider Aircraft Painting. I’ll start out with 
the photos that everybody is most 
interested in, the before and after shots 
below.

Yes, I am a Trekkie. 



The pinstripes and design on the front are 
based on the original markings of the starship 
Enterprise. The blue on the tail and the 
insignia reflect the Science Division of 
Starfleet since I have always been a science 
geek. The blue wingtips with gold bars pay 
homage to the most famous science officer, 
Commander Spock. There are a couple of 
additional “Easter Eggs” for anyone looking 
closely at the passenger side cowl and the 
rear of the plane on the pilots’ side.
I started out with a general concept of what I 
wanted, rather than a design in mind. Once I 
started talking with Cynthia Crider, I quickly 
discovered that both owners were also big 
Trek fans. She offered to help design a Trek 
theme at no additional cost for custom design. 
On August 17th I flew down to Mena and 
turned it over to the paint shop. A pilot buddy 
flew me home in his Cardinal.

Using masking tape on the bare metal, we worked 
towards a final concept. Due to scheduling, the primer 
and white base were applied before the final design was 
determined.



The design process continued with masking tape 
on the base coat with pictures being emailed back 
and forth. As we got closer to having things 
finalized, I would use a paint program to color in 
the tape lines, make tweaks, and ensure we were 
on the same page. While all this was going on, my 
rather crude cowl fiberglass work was being 
repaired into a much smoother and even surface. 
In addition, my even more crudely fabricated wing 
root fairings were replaced with new much more 
skillfully crafted versions, at no extra charge.

Finally, the design was solidified, and the 
corresponding paint was applied

On October 21, my buddy shuttled me back to Mena to pick 
up the plane. When I got there, they were doing some final 
touch-up work, so it took a little while before it was ready. The 
plane was pulled out of the shop into the sunlight and I 
started final inspection. A few minor defects in the paint were 
quickly taken care of. I performed an extra careful preflight 
inspection. During the painting process, none of the control 
surfaces were removed, so it went pretty quickly. I paid the 
bill, got my touch-up kit, and said goodbye to Rodger and 
Cynthia Crider, the owners. The flight back to Rogers was 
uneventful and I got home before a couple weeks of really 
crappy weather set in.
There were a couple of things I needed to take care of when I 
got home. They did not have an appropriate fueling decal for 
my 91+ octane Viking engine. I used a label maker until I get 
the caps engraved. I also applied silicone caulk around the 
new wing Root fairings. I’ll also be doing a new weight and 
balance.
Although the process took longer than I thought, I’m pleased 
with the final result. I had a new puppy (see the “after” photo) 
to keep me occupied. The best thing though, is that my wife 
now considers the plane “finished”, although I don’t think any 
experimental aircraft is ever truly completed.



An Air Museum Article                        By Rick Wantz





Last November When Things were not UPSIDEDOWN!
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